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News:  Our school in the community. 

Reception had a trip to the Sports Centre last week. The children asked some questions 

such as “how much water is in the pool?” Then they found out how the water gets into the 
pool and how it’s kept clean. 
 

Safer Internet Day was enjoyed by all our children last week. We learned about the 

importance of asking permission and what to do if we are uncomfortable about something 
we see or read on-line. Many thanks to the parents who attended the information-packed 
assemblies that day! 
 

Once again, last week’s Science Investigation Day was a huge success! Pupils across the 

school had the chance to try six different practical activities designed to develop their 
scientific vocabulary. The feedback from the children was that they loved it and learned lots! 
Information 

Breakfast Club Latest information is that there will now be no change to county funding 

for school Breakfast Clubs: very good news! However, this funding only covers half our costs 
and we may need to make a small increase to the cost per session in future.   
 

Mock wedding Foundation Phase classes are planning a mock wedding on the 18th 

February.  
You are invited to a Worship Council Open the Book assembly at 2.35pm on Thursday 

14th February in the school hall. 
 

Parking It’s been brought to our attention that some parents are still blocking the football 

club entrance to drop children off. Any concerned parents should contact the police. 
 

Bags2School: the bags will need to be returned by 9am on Monday 4th March. 
 

Uniform order If you’d like to order new uniform, please see Sarah in the office by Friday. 
 

Class assembly date:  CHANGE OF DATE: Hwyaid Bach (Reception) – Friday 8th March 

Jac-y-do (Yr3) & Cnoc-y-coed (Yr4) – Friday 15th March 
 

Chester Zoo We’re all looking forward to the trips on Wednesday and Friday this week. As 

we have to leave at 9.00am, children need to come in to school at 8.40am. As usual, 
parents/carers will not be coming in to school with the children. If you need to speak to your 
child’s class teacher (or give them medication for your child, such as travel-sickness pills) staff 
will be out on the playground at 8.30am. 
   

Absence Last week we had a visit from our Powys Welfare Officer, Mrs Miles-Owen. As 

usual, she looked at the list of children with poor attendance and letters will be going out 
later this week. NB: all requests for authorised absence need to be made 28 days before the 
absence: forms are available from the office. 
 

Certificate assembly On Friday 22nd February the following pupils will be receiving a 

certificate: 
Rosie Barton Cornes Axel Lewis Noa Tromans Rhys Morris 

Summer Jones Oliver Schnierer Vinnie Roberts Ella Pugh 
Tommy Lapper Barney Venables Kayden Weston Owen Waddington 
Riley Webb Eddie Watts Evie Williams Josh Tromans 
Emily King Isaac Williams Conna Tromans Tia Clements 

 


